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STEEPLE BARTON PARISH COUNCIL
MINUTES OF A MEETING OF STEEPLE BARTON PARISH COUNCIL HELD ON MONDAY 21st SEPTEMBER 2009, AT THE ALICE MARSHALL HALL, MIDDLE BARTON, COMMENCED AT 8.00pm.  
	Councillors Present:
	Ken Norman (Chair), Vic Belcher, Janice Dyer, Andrea Gardner, Deanna Gardner, John Hanks, Andrew Henderson, Jeremy Needle, David Weighell.

	Present:
	0

	Public:
	0

	Clerk:
	Claire Poulton



PUBLIC QUESTION TIME
No questions were received
	AGENDA ITEM
	ISSUES DISCUSSED

	57.
	APOLOGIES FOR ABSENCE. 

No apologies were received.   

	58.
	DECLARATIONS OF INTEREST.
No declarations of interest were received.

	59.
	MINUTES AND MATTERS ARISING OF THE LAST MEETING.

The minutes of the last meeting were presented. 
Matters arising:
Cllr. Weighell objected to the word ‘summoned’ being used on the agenda and asked if this could be replaced by the word ‘invited’.
Cllr. Weighell informed the PC that he had been approached by Sue Lawrie to ask when the storage of the PC’s papers was going to be resolved.  The Chair assured the PC that the issue was in hand and a meeting was arranged with Lynn Barnes, to request storage space at the school.


	60. 
	THAI CHILDREN’S TRUST PROJECT IN THAILAND.

The chair informed the PC that the rent for Carl Gross’s allotment until 2012, would be:-
2009 £75
2010 £110
2011 £145
2012 £180
He asked the PC if they would consider reimbursing the rent for Carl’s allotment, as their contribution to the Thai Children’s Trust Project in Thailand.

RESOLVED:
 THAT, the PC will pay the rent for Carl Gross’s allotment this year as their contribution to the Thai Children’s Trust Project in Thailand, and that this decision would be reviewed each year.
Cllr. Belcher asked if the PC could donate a third of the allotment rents collected to the Allotment Society Account.

The Chair informed Cllr. Belcher that for the present the Allotment Society should approach the PC with any legitimate expenditure  and the PC would reimburse it from its allotment account.
RESOLVED:
 THAT, the PC will retain their allocated proportion of the allotment rents in the PC allotment account and pay for any legitimate expenditure of the Allotment Society. 


	61.
	PARISH COUNCIL ELECTIONS MAY 2010.

The Chair informed the PC that there were at least three members of the community interested in being elected onto the Parish Council.  He therefore informed the committee that unless some present councillors were to stand down there would be elections in May 2010. 
The clerk had talked to clerks of neighbouring parishes and had been informed that the cost of the election would be just over £80.  Cllr. Henderson felt that at the last election the cost was higher than this.

RESOLVED:
 THAT, the Chair would write an article in the Dorn Free Press about ‘Life as a councillor’ and would invite people to let it be known if they were interested in joining the PC.

RESOLVED:
 THAT, the clerk would contact the Returns officer at WODC asking for more information about the costs of the election.


	62.
	SETTING OBJECTIVES AND ALLOCATING FUNDING TO ENHANCE THE COMMUNITY OF STEEPLE BARTON.
The Chair re-presented a proposal which sets out a way of working for the council, which enables the councillors to take a proactive approach to making a real difference to the community of the parish of Steeple Barton.

It was proposed that the council set itself a number of objectives and then work to achieve these objectives.  
The PC discussed how the objectives could be linked to the Parish Plan.
RESOLVED:
 THAT, the chair would encourage other people from the community to join the council.


	63.
	BARTONS BULLETIN.
The Chair discussed how the Barton’s Bulletin has not changed format since its inception.  He suggested that there was a lot of repetition in the articles and that the presentation did not appeal to young people.  He also described new software that was now available for publication, and how this has been used in the Dorn Free Press (DFP).

He reminded the PC about the costs of producing this publication and asked them to consider a way forward.

RESOLVED:
 THAT, the chair would talk to Bill Lawrie, the bulletin editor, and Chris Jones, the DFP editor, about a proposal to combine the functions of the two publications into one paper.

	64.
	YOUTH CLUB.
The Chair informed the PC that there had been no resolution to finding a leader for the Youth Club and therefore the Youth Club was to close in October.

 RESOLVED:
 THAT, the funding in the Youth Club account should be left for any future Youth Club that sets up.

RESOLVED:
 THAT, a letter of thanks should be sent to Jo Ross and Richard Good for the work they have done with the Youth Club and that this should be copied into the DFP.

	65.
	ALLOTMENTS.

Cllr Belcher informed the PC about a very successful meeting of the allotment society.  The society has resolved to:-

· Support the very successful Crop Swop at the Fox Inn, which has been attended by Radio Oxford and is to be attended by local TV.

· Create a ‘bring a dish’ night- a social event, where a dish cooked from produce from the allotment will be shared.

· Bulk ordering for discount.

· Produce show in 2010.

The Chair informed Cllr. Weighell of the problems the allotment society had experienced at the Sports and Social Club.  The Allotment Society was asked to either pay £15 an hour for the rent of the club for future meetings, or to ask every member to join the SSC at a rate of £10 per person.  The Allotment Society has therefore decided to take its business to the Fox, resulting in a loss of earnings for the SSC of about £40 per meeting- income taken for drinks served during the meeting.

RESOLVED:
 THAT, Cllr. Weighell will raise these issues at the next meeting of the SSC.


	66.
	WEB SITE.

The Chair reported that the web site is now up and running and awaiting approval.

Once the web site has been approved, the company will request the PC to sign the contract and pay the invoice.
The web site will cost £200-£250 a year to run.

The need for local businesses to be represented on the web site was emphasized.

RESOLVED:
 THAT, that as a PC, we would not charge for advertising, but would promote local businesses.


	67.
	PLANTERS AT EDGE OF THE VILLAGE.

The Chair reported that Eric Probbitts had quoted £250 per season to plant and maintain the planters, but that the planters had not looked good this year, due to disease; pests and lateness of awarding the contract.  

RESOLVED:
 THAT, this contract should be put out to tender.


	68.
	DASHWOOD HOUSE.

The Chair reported that at the meeting in July, Cottsway had informed the residents that 4 to 5 affordable homes were to be built in the site of Dashwood House.  These would go to planning in a year’s time.  All residents, at the time of re-housing will be entitled to a home loss payment of £4,700 each, providing they have been living at the scheme for12 months.  In addition, disturbance payments will cover the costs of removal. Any flats becoming vacant in the next 12 months, would be let out on a short term tenancy.
There will be no sheltered housing in the Barton’s from the date of closure of Dashwood House.
   

	69.
	PURCHASE OF PROJECTOR FOR USE AT PC MEETINGS.

The Chair put forward a proposal to purchase a Projector and screen for the display of council papers and presentations at Council meetings, in order to forward the council’s proposal to become a paper free committee.
RESOLVED:
 THAT, the clerk would investigate a potential projector and screen for use at meetings, and report back with the options at the next PC meeting.


	70.
	REPORTS

I. SCHOOL GOVERNORS -Cllr Henderson
Cllr. Henderson reported that the next full governors meeting will take place on the 22nd September 2009.  In the meantime a meeting had taken place last week at which a statement had been read about the problems at the school, the governors were then told that there should be no further discussion.
II. HIGHWAYS, PAVEMENTS AND VERGES - Cllr Henderson.
Cllr Henderson asked if the County Council should be cutting the grass adjoining 40 Hollier’s Crescent.
He informed the PC that OCC were no longer allowed to spray weed killer.

Cllr Belcher informed the committee about a pot hole outside the AM hall.  He was informed that this was the responsibility of the Hall.

RESOLVED:

 THAT, the chair will ask Tricia Lusted to ensure the hall repairs the hole.
Cllr. Belcher informed the PC about the risk to the safety of the Pre school children as they arrive at and leave the AM hall after a Pre School session.  The Pre school is using the AM hall during the rebuild of its own premises.  Cllr. Belcher expressed a concern that the parents are parking on the junction and children are not being suitably supervised on this dangerous piece of road.
RESOLVED: 
THAT, the chair will ring Linda Horwood Smith, the head of the Pre school about this issue.
III. TRANSPORT- Cllr Dyer.
Cllr. Dyer informed the PC that she had not attended the meeting on the 19th August, but that the notes of the meeting would go in the box.

The Chair asked if there were likely to be more lorry movements in the village, due to the incinerator proposed for Ardley.  It was not thought there would be more lorry movements.



	71.
	PLANNING APPLICATIONS
Cllr. Henderson, as representative of the Planning Sub Committee, reported that they had no objection to the following planning applications:

a. Erection of single and two storey rear and first floor side extensions.  16, North Street, Middle Barton.

b. Erection of single storey rear extension and two storey front and side extensions.  Insertion of balcony top rear elevation and alterations to access.  12, Church Lane, Middle Barton.

c. Erection of building comprising of a hay store, tack room and two loose boxes.  Construction of new boundary fencing, excavation works and alterations to existing vehicular access.  (Part retrospective).  Land adj to Tollkeepers Cottage, Barton Gate.

d. Erection of two storey front extension.  20/22 South Street, Middle Barton.

· He reported the granting of planning permission to 

a. Erection of workshop unit (Class B2) for mechanical vehicle repairs at Hopcrofts Garage, Banbury Road, Hopcrofts Holt, Steeple Aston.

b. Erection of single storey side and rear extension.  86, North Street.

c. Erection of three bay carport.  120, North Street, Middle Barton.

d. Erection of dwelling with associated parking and new access.  16, Hillside Road, Middle Barton.

e. Erection of multi purpose agricultural building together with detached stables and tack/feed room.  The Paddocks, Duns Tew Road.

He reported that the repositioning of the garden wall at 44, Holliers Crescent, Middle Barton would result in the wall extending a further 2 ½ metres out than at present, but that none of the neighbours were objecting to this.



	72.
	FINANCE 

I. The Chair updated the parish council with the progress of the internal and external audit for the year 2008-9.  He informed the PC that both he and David Monk, the internal auditor, had been required to write a paragraph/letter about the financial issues in the last financial year.
II.  The Chair informed the PC that the Precept budget needed to be set and submitted for December, and therefore a meeting of the Finance sub committee needed to be arranged for early October.
RESOLVED: 
THAT, the Finance sub committee would set the budget for the next financial year, in early October.
III. The Chair informed the PC that the clerk had been told that the financial regulations for OALC required all PC’s to set a 3 year financial plan.  

RESOLVED: 
THAT, the clerk will investigate this further.
IV. The Chair presented the Village newsletter accounts.
RESOLVED: 
THAT, the Village newsletter accounts are noted and accepted. 
V. The Chair presented the Accounts for Payment as presented in Appendix A.  
RESOLVED: 
THAT, the Accounts for Payment as presented in Appendix A totalling £1511.67 are noted and accepted. 



	73.
	REPORTS FROM DISTRICT AND COUNTY COUNCILLORS.

No district or county councillors were present.



	74.
	ITEMS FOR NEXT AGENDA.

RESOLVED: 
THAT, the content of the web site will be discussed at the next meeting.

RESOLVED: 
THAT, donations will be discussed at the next meeting, ready for the 2010-11 budget.

RESOLVED: 
THAT, carol singing will be discussed at the next meeting.



	
	DATE AND LOCATION OF NEXT MEETING 

The next meeting was confirmed as Monday 19th October 09 at the Alice Marshall Hall starting at 8pm. There being no further business the meeting closed at 9.42 pm. 
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